CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
Minutes
October 23, 2009
Members present:
Nancy Baker, Lenda Black, Bill Briare, Diane Drebin, Dena Gillenwater, Scott Giltz, Alice Goldstein (Chair), Lynda Graf, (Recorder),  Sandy Grossmann, Kurt Lewandowski, Wes Locke, Kathryn Long, Elizabeth Lundy, Terry Mackey, Lilly Mayer, David Miller,  David Mount,  Sharon Parker, Dianna Shepherd,  Tara Sprehe, Jessica Walter,  Jason Williamson (ASG), Barbara-Sue McCambridge (ASG), Aubrey Laski (ASG)
Members Absent:

Lori Eckhout, Jim Martineau, Shelly Tracy
Guest Attendees:
Bill Zuelke (Student Services)

MINUTES

Action:
Minutes from the October 9th meeting were approved.    

All approved and draft minutes from meetings are posted on the Curriculum Committee website:  

http://www2.clackamas.edu/committees/cc/
CONSENT CALENDAR ITEMS
Unless there is objection from the committee, the following consent calendar items are approved as presented.  Items needing further discussion 
may be pulled and brought back as an agenda item at another meeting. 


1.
Credit changes:


GIS-201   Introduction to Geographic Mapping Systems changing from 4 credits to 3 credits


GIS-236   Visual Basic Programming-GIS is changing from 3 credits to 1 credit


These courses are being reconstructed due to Advisory Committee input.  Credits and hours are being reduced and content is being reorganized.  Much discussion about whether these courses could be repeated for credit.  Committee felt more clarification was needed before these changes could be supported.  
Action: Scott will bring courses back to the November 6th committee meeting for approval.
CATALOG SUBCOMMITTEE UPDATE – Lenda Black
1. Last year, 10 career pathway certificate of completions came forward for approval.  The problem that created for the catalog is due to the programs being listed in alpha order, the career pathways could not all be listed with their related programs.


Proposal:  The catalog subcommittee began to address this problem last year by showing the career technical programs listings realigned to Oregon’s Department of Education’s Skills Sets/Career Learning Areas instead of normal alpha listing.  See p.27 & 28 of our 2009-10 catalog for the visual.  That brought all the related programs together for the students to find.  The catalog subcommittee now would like to take the next step and re-sort the career technical programs in the same order as the title listings (that show on p.27 & 28.)  This rearrangement, should the proposal be supported, will not change the catalog editing timeline for the 2010-11 catalog.
Action:
This proposal will go to the Deans and Department Chairs for their support.  Catalog Subcommittee will report 

back on those discussions.
2.
Proposal:  Began conversation with Department Chairs on how to make course availability more current and timely.  This beginning conversation was well received by the Chairs.  Currently in the catalog we list terms a course will be offered or say to the effect “not offered every term.”   Is there a better way, a more timely way to state when a course will be offered?  This on-going conversation will not affect this year’s catalog edit.
Action:
Subcommittee will report back when there is more information to share.

3. Follow up to last committee meeting:  a proposal came forward to add language in our catalog that states 4-year 

colleges may have foreign language admission or graduation requirements and to see an advisor.  Since there 

are too many 4-year admission and/or graduation requirements to list all the exceptions to those requirements, the Catalog Subcommittee recommended keeping current language that encourages students to work closely with an advisor if they are planning to transfer to a 4-year institution.
Other items to note:

Departments will have until January 15 to work on their catalog edit.

There are 3 remaining Curriculum Committee meetings to bring catalog submissions forward.

COURSES
New Courses:

1.
ENG-130
Literature of Leadership – David Mount


Handouts:  “New Course” form, course outline and Gen Ed course outline mapping chart.



This course is intended to broaden the understanding of leadership by analyzing characters in major literary 



works who are themselves leaders and show the skills and value of literary analysis.  This course is not 



challengeable, can be repeated for a grade but cannot be repeated for credit.  The department also requested 


the course be placed on the Related Instruction page of the catalog.  After discussion, it was decided the course 



does not fit the Related Instruction criteria.  It will satisfy the Arts & Letters distribution requirement for the AAOT.
Recommended meeting agenda item:  Committee discussion on what satisfies the distribution areas of the AAOT and 



what are the changes happening to the AAOT.

Action:
Committee approved  the course to move forward to the State for approval.

Changed Courses:

1. HST-136   History of Popular Culture, Entertainment and Sports in Western Civilization --  Jackie Flowers
HST-137   History of Science, Medicine and Technology in Western Civilization

HST-138   History of Love, Marriage and the Family in Western Civilization

Prefix, course numbers and titles are changing.  Formerly these courses were:
HUM/SSC-236  Sports, Entertainment and Popular Culture in Western Civilization

HUM/SSC-237  Science, Medicine and Technology in Western Civilization

HUM/SSC-238  Love, Marriage and the Family in Western Civilization

Reason for the changes is to make the nature of the courses clearer to students.  These courses are not challengeable, cannot be repeated for credit but can be repeated for a grade.

Action:
Committee approved all changes and to move them forward to the State for reapproval.

DISCUSSIONS
1.
American Council on Education (ACE) / Military Training Transcription and Evaluation – Bill Zuelke

This training will begin next Thursday, October 29, 9am-12 noon in the Forum.  A Walmart grant has been awarded to Clackamas for helping us create a CPL crosswalk from military skills and experience to our degree requirements.  ACE is recognized for evaluating all military training and putting credit to it.  ACE has been asked to come in and show us the process for evaluating CPL credits for military training and experience, and translate courses and occupations held by servicemembers into college credit recommendations.  ACE will teach us how to build a CPL crosswalk, and the criteria and process for determining those military credits and what courses they might map to.
2. Assessment Committee representation on Curriculum Committee --  Bill Briare

Bill has had a discussion with the Assessment Committee and they wish to have representation on the Curriculum Committee.  Curriculum Committee also supports this request.  This new committee position will be a faculty ex-officio liaison position.

Action:  Committee approved. 

DISCUSSION TOPICS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS:
1. Overview and Discussion of articulation

2. Criteria for evaluating tuition-based classes vs. fee-based CEU classes

3. Change Program form/process discussion—Alice Goldstein
a. Do we need a form?

b. If so, what should it consist of?

4. What level/type of scrutiny of outlines should happen at meeting?

a. How, when, and where should clerical errors and typos be addressed?

	Next Meeting:   November 6,  2009,  7:30-9am, CC127
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